
Stáisiún Uí Chonghaile, Baile Átha Cliath 1, D01 V6V6  

Connolly Station, Dublin 1, D01 V6V6  

T 01 703 4293   E foi@irishrail.ie   W www.irishrail.ie 

 

Cathaoirleach Chairman - P Gaffney(UK), Stiúrthóirí Directors: F Allen, C Griffiths (UK), T McGee(UK), M McGreevy (UK), J Moloney;  
F O’Mahony, T Wynne; Príomh Fheidhmeannach Chief Executive: D Franks  
Iarnród Éireann – Irish Rail, cuideachta ghníomhaíochta ainmnithe, faoi theorainn scaireanna, cláraithe in Éirinn ag Stáisiún Uí 
Chonghaile, Baile Átha Cliath 1, Ur. 119571   Ur. CBL  IE 4812851 O 
Iarnród Éireann – Irish Rail, a designated activity company, limited by shares, registered in Ireland at Connolly Station, Dublin 1,  
No. 119571  VAT No. IE 4812851 O 

          26th May 2022 

  

Email:  

Re: FOI request IE_FOI_585 

 

Dear , 
 
 
I refer to your request dated 24th May 2022 made under the Freedom of Information Act 2014, which was received on by my 
office on the 25th of May 2022, for records held by Iarnród Éireann. 
 
Request: 
 

• 1) The opening hours of each manned ticket office in each DART Station as of 23rd May 2022 in tabular form 

• 2) The job title of staff member employed by Larnrod Eireann that decides the opening hours of each manned ticket 
office in each DART Station  

 

 Response: 

I, Ms. Annette Reilly, Decision Maker have now made a final decision to Part Grant your request on 25th May 2022. 

Please find response to your request below. 

Section 15(1)(d) allows that a request which is received under FOI can be refused when the information is already in the 
public domain and can be accessed by the requester as a result.  

1) The opening hours of each manned ticket office in each DART Station as of 23rd May 2022 in tabular form 

Response:   

The booking office times and station opening times are available station by station on our website. Please see link 
attached for your convenience:  www.irishrail.ie/en-ie/search?q=booking+office+opening+hours+  

 

2) The job title of staff member employed by Larnrod Eireann that decides the opening hours of each manned ticket office in 
each DART Station  

Response: 

The title of the staff member that decides the opening hours is, Director, Railway Undertaking 

 
Rights of appeal 

In the event that you are not happy with this decision you can make an appeal in relation to this matter, you can do so by 
writing to the FOI Unit, Corporate Communications, Iarnród Éireann Irish Rail, Connolly Station, Amiens St, Dublin 1 or by e-
mail to foi@irishrail.ie.  You should make your appeal within 4 weeks (20 working days) from the date of this notification, where 
a day is defined as a working day excluding, the weekend and public holidays, however, the making of a late appeal may be 
permitted in appropriate circumstances.  
The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration of the matter by a more senior member of the staff of this body. 
 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the above, please contact the FOI Officer on  
or by email at foi@irishrail.ie 
 

Yours sincerely,  , PP Ms. Annette Reilly, FOI Decision Maker, RU Operations, Iarnród Éireann 




